
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Chelsea Fulk, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Don Glover                Ken Hall                                    Dave Baker                                Fiscal Officer, Chelsea Fulk 

 

December 31, 2018  

4:00 pm 

 

This meeting was called to order by Chairman Don Glover, with all present standing to recite the 

pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Glover, the following Eden Township personnel were 

present; Trustee Ken Hall, Trustee Dave Baker, Fiscal Officer Chelsea Fulk and Road 

Maintenance Supervisor Robert Nethers. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal report 

and fund, appropriation and revenue status reports were given to the trustees. Trustee Hall moved 

to waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Baker seconded the motion all voted in favor, and 

the minutes were filed for the permanent record.  

 

Public Participation: Soon to be resident, Scott Copeland, addressed the board with his concern 

of lack of internet. He is redoing the old barn on Purity Road (south of Bill Clark’s) and has a 

business he will be operating from there. He asked if the board was aware of anyone who offers 

fiber line internet? Windstream is no longer offering service in the area due to their systems 

already being overloaded. He has been/will be in contact with Spectrum and potentially Hughes 

Net, trying to see if we have any additional options for internet service in the area. He will keep 

the board updated with any details he finds out.  

 

Old Business: Porta John was requested to be removed following the Nov. 2018 meeting but has 

yet to be picked up. Organizational meeting is scheduled for Jan. 1. 2019 @ 8:00am---being held 

at the Community Center. 

 

New Business: Temporary budget for 2019 was passed around for review. Trustee Hall motioned 

to approve the 2019 temp. appropriation budget, Trustee Baker seconded, all in favor, motion 

passed. Trustee Hall and Fiscal Officer, Chelsea Fulk, will attend the Licking County Twp. 

Annual meeting on Jan. 5, 2019 @ Highwater Church.  

 

Road Report: Road Supervisor, Rob Nethers informed the board they’ve been filling more holes 

with limestone due to the rain. Painter Run Rd has been worked on but is still in need of some 

repairs. They added 4’s on Stradley Rd because the road was starting to get soft. They will be 

needing 57 limestone (150 ton) and recycled concrete (40 ton). Trustee Hall moved a motion for 

the mentioned stone to be ordered and a purchase order opened to cover the cost. Trustee Baker 

seconded, all in favor, motion passed. Colby Perkins would like a culvert installed @ his new 

location on Stradley Rd. He spoke with Rob and Mike and is OK with waiting until Spring to 

have it installed.  

 

 

Trustee Baker moved a motion to pay bills, Trustee Hall seconded. All in favor, bills passed for 

review & signatures. 

 

Trustee Hall made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Baker seconded the motion and all Trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 


